РЕЦЕНЗИЯ

на методическую разработку «Mikhael Lomonosov»

Автор: Комольцева Ирина Васильевна, учитель английского языка, МАОУ «СОШ № 6» г. Северодвинска

Рецензируемая методическая разработка по английскому языку предназначена для обучающихся 6 классов в качестве вспомогательного материала для лучшего усвоения лексики по теме «Биография известных людей» и тренировки времени Past Simple. Данная разработка используется в сочетании с учебником для общеобразовательных организаций и школ с углубленным изучением английского языка «Starlight 6» (авторы К.М. Баранова, Д. Дули, В.В. Копылова, Р.П. Мильруд, В. Эванс) как региональный компонент основной образовательной программы предмета «Английский язык» по теме: Module 3. Great people and legends.

Данная разработка является представлением опыта педагога. Она содержит текст по теме «Mikhael Lomonosov» и задания по работе с текстом, список использованной литературы и источников. Текст и задания сопровождаются фото и иллюстрациями, что облегчает их восприятие и понимание. Задания выстроены в соответствии с одним из общедидактических принципов от простого к сложному. Представлены разнообразные виды упражнений, направленные на отработку лексики по изучаемой теме, грамматики, проверку понимания содержания текста.

Актуальность данной разработки в том, что предлагаемые автором упражнения дополнены ссылкой на мультимедийные интерактивные упражнения, созданные на образовательной платформе LearningApps.org. Это позволяет использовать представленные упражнения в качестве домашнего задания или для дополнительной тренировки материала при переходе по ссылкам сети Интернет. Разработка имеет практическое значение и может послужить методической помощью начинающим педагогам. Составленные упражнения и задания дают возможность разнообразить уроки по английскому языку при изучении данной темы, а также повысить их эффективность при выполнении не только в классе, но и дома в качестве домашнего задания.

Данная разработка соответствует $\Phi \Gamma O C$, может быть рекомендована к применению в учебном процессе.

к.п.н, доцент кафедры общего и германского языкознания гуманитарного института филиала САФУ имени М.В. Ломоносова в г. Северодвинске

Н.А. Баранова

mapaten sons

20.01.2023

Before reading

What famous Russian scientists do you know? What are they famous for? What do you know about Mikhail Lomonosov? Read the text about this great person.

Mikhail Lomonosov



Mikhail Lomonosov was born in 1711 near Kholmogory in Arkhangelsk province. His father was a fisherman and young Mikhail liked to help him. He began to read himself when he was a little boy. He always strove for knowledge and liked reading books. He wanted to study and when he was 19 he went on foot to Moscow. He decided to enter the Slavic-Greek-Latin Academy.

He entered it and six years later in 1736 he was sent abroad to complete his studies in chemistry and mining. Lomonosov worked hard and he became a great scientist. He wrote works on physics, astronomy, geography, history. He became the first Russian professor of chemistry in 1745.

Mikhael Lomonosov made a telescope. He observed a lot of stars and planets with his telescope. Lomonosov wrote the first scientific grammar of the Russian language. He wrote many poems.

Lomonosov built a factory near Petersburg. It was the factory, where glass was produced. He made a portrait of Peter the First of pieces of glass.

Lomonosov was the founder of the first Russian University. This University is named after Lomonosov and it is situated in Moscow.

Mikhael Lomonosov died in 1765 in St Petersburg. But people know and remember him. He is still known as the father of the Russian science, an outstanding poet, the founder of Russian literature, a physicist, a painter, an astronomer, a geographer, a historian and a statesman. There are monuments to Lomonosov in Severodvinsk, Arkhangelsk, St Petersburg and Moscow.

Task 1. Match the words to the pictures.

A monument, a fisherman, a university, a telescope, chemistry, a portrait, a factory, on foot.



https://learningapps.org/display?v=pcam3ojn323

Task 2. Match the words to their definitions.

1) strove for knowledge	a. someone whose job is to do scientific research			
2) province	b. made a great effort to achieve knowledge			
3) scientist	c. It's used for making windows or bottles			
4) glass	d. great			
5) outstanding	e. the part of a country			

https://learningapps.org/display?v=pxkwtxcaa23

Task 3. Choose one correct item.

- 1) Mikhael Lomonosov born/was born in 1711.
- 2) His father was/is a fisher.

- 3) He **go/went** on foot to Moscow.
- 4) He entered/enter the Slavic-Greek-Latin Academy.
- 5) He **becomes/became** the first Russian professor of chemistry.
- 6) Mikhael Lomonosov made/make a telescope.
- 7) Lomonosov built/build a factory near Petersburg.
- 8) He made/makes a portrait of Peter the First of pieces of glass.
- 9) He writes/wrote many poems.
- 10) Mikhael Lomonosov die/died in 1765.

https://learningapps.org/display?v=pcr4k6xn523

Task 4. True or False.

- 1) Lomonosov was born in 1711.
- 2) He was 9 when he went on foot to Moscow.
- 3) He entered the Slavic-Greek-Latin Academy.
- 4) Lomonosov built a factory in Petersburg.
- 5) He drew a portrait of Peter the First.
- 6) Lomonosov founded the first Russian University.
- 7) Lomonosov died in 1755.

https://learningapps.org/display?v=psgtg7j0j23

Task 5. Fill in the correct word. Choose the words from the list, there are two extra words.

scientist oldest library Biology engineer world school	scientist oldest	library	Biology	engineer	world	school	
--	------------------	---------	---------	----------	-------	--------	--

Lomonosov Moscow State University

The Moscow State University is the 1)	university in Russia. It wa
founded in 1755 by the great Russian 2) N	Mikhail Vasiljevich
Lomonosov. According to the results of national	and international surveys the
M. V. Lomonosov State University is number on	e in Russia and among top ten
in the 3)	
At present Moscow State University include	es 21 faculties: Mechanics and
Mathematics, Physics, 4), Law, Foreign	Languages, Basic Medicine
and others. The students are involved in research	work to gain practical skills
in their areas of study.	

Moscow State University has a rich 5)_____. It was first opened in 1756. Now the library contains more than eight million volumes. It is the third largest among public libraries of Russia.

https://learningapps.org/display?v=pdjout6tt23

Feedback

Task 6. Answer the questions.

- 1) Where and when was Mikhael Lomonosov born?
- 2) When did he go to Moscow?
- 3) Why was he sent abroad?
- 4) Did Lomonosov write poems?
- 5) When did Lomonosov found the first Russian University?
- 6) Where and when did he die?
- 7) Why is M. V. Lomonosov one of the greatest Russian scientists?

Источники:

- 1) Английский язык. 600 устных тем для школьников и поступающих в вузы/ И.Ю. Баканова, Н.В. Береговая, Н.Г. Брюсова и др. М.: Дрофа, 1999 608 с. (Большая библиотека «Дрофы»).
- 2) https://www.britannica.com/biography/Mikhail-Vasilyevich-Lomonosov

Изображения:

https://s.mediasole.ru/cache/content/data/images/2574/2574525/Снимок-экрана-2022-01-23-в-16.40.52.png

https://spbspecials.rbc.ru/tild6663-3732-4063-b234-346433306430_009.jpg

http://cdnimg.rg.ru/img/content/190/11/41/TASS 28419614 d 850.jpg

http://yutazy.ru/images/uploads/news/2019/5/26/05e9e3fd3d23bdbf2c91bd39b65e89af.jpg

https://smapse.com/storage/2018/10/423373-svetik-2048x1536.jpg

https://images.squarespace-cdn.com/content/v1/56886ff057eb8dfaac672d1a/1546650219702-C1Q7O22V1GXL0640RPUI/10513495 939305699467854 4984483186819313958 n.jpg

https://group.bureauveritas.com/sites/g/files/zypfnx196/files/2022-01/image%201 800px.jpg

https://img.freepik.com/premium-vector/kids-walking_7122-9.jpg

https://i.pinimg.com/originals/a6/08/3f/a6083f6bbe06d7c18e38cf5141fef9fa.jpg